
Be It Remembered that the Greene County 
									Board of Commissioners met in Regular 
									Session on Tuesday, September 4, 2018 at 
									6:00 p.m. in the Commissioners’ Room on 
									the third floor of the Courthouse.

The meeting was called to order by Nathan Abrams.

The Pledge of Allegiance opened the meeting.

Those present were:  Nathan Abrams, Ed Michael, Rick Graves, and County Attorney Marilyn Hartman.

Re:  Minutes  
The minutes of the regular meeting held on August 21, 2018 were approved on a motion made by Ed Michael.  Rick Graves seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0.

Re:  Minutes  
The minutes of the August 27, 2018 Joint Executive Session were approved on a motion made by Ed Michael.  Rick Graves seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0.

Re:  Claims
Ed Michael made a motion to approve the accounts payable claims submitted for payment on September 4, 2018.  Rick Graves seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0.

Re:  Greene County 4-H Junior Leaders
Greene County 4-H Junior Leaders Blake Burch and Kayla Smock appeared before the Commissioners, thanking them for their continued support of all 4-H programs.  They presented the Commissioners with the activities they are involved in and the benefits they receive as members.  There are about 351 4-H members at this time.  The Commissioners thanked them both for their leadership and information they provided.

Re:  White River Military Coordination Alliance Appointment
Rick Graves made a motion to appoint Ed Michael to serve as the Commissioners’ Representative on the White River Military Coordination Alliance through the end of 2018, giving the Commissioners time to find a permanent member going forward.  Nathan Abrams seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0.

Re:  Sale of Real Estate – Old Russ’ Tire Center Property
Ed Michael made a motion to approve the $500.00 bid submitted by Jerry Frye on the real estate known as Russ’ Tire Center.  Rick Graves seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0.

Re:  Tax Sale Properties
County Attorney Marilyn Hartman spoke about the need to clear out any tax sale properties with a certificate sale possibly in the spring in order to be able to put those properties back on the county tax rolls.  The discussion included ways to clear up mineral rights issues with the proper documentation and the hope to start off the certificate sale with lower starting bids so more properties would sell.  The Commissioners thanked Ms. Hartman for her time and information. 

Re:  Hamilton Center Report
Hamilton Center Representative Mark Collins and Attorney David Josey appeared before the Commissioners to update them on progress being made on several fronts, including, Sheriff’s Department inmate health and Medicaid/health insurance coverage issues, an end-of-year report of the types of mental health services they provide to the county, as well as how many county residents take advantage of those services.  The Commissioners thanked both men for their time and updated information. 
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There being no further business to come before the board, Ed Michael made a motion to adjourn.  Rick Graves seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0.


_															
Edward L. Michael			Nathan L. Abrams				Rick Graves 



_			______
Matthew W. Baker, Auditor












 


													
